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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
PRESTON NIBLACK, DIRECTOR
JEFFREY RODUS, FIRST DEPUTY DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PRECONSIDERED INTRO. NO:  
COMMITTEE:  Housing and Buildings 

	TITLE: To amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to extending the waiver of certain permit and inspection fees for work related to plumbing and electrical systems in buildings damaged by the severe storm that occurred on October 29 and 30, 2012, commonly referred to as “Hurricane Sandy.”


	SPONSOR(S): Council Member Dilan (in conjunction with the Mayor) 


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This legislation would extend the deadline for the application, permit and inspection fee waivers for plumbing and electrical work in buildings damaged by Hurricane Sandy from April 30, 2013 to December 31, 2013.  

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately and would be retroactive to and would be deemed to have been in full force and effect on and after April 30, 2013.
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: 2014
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	

Effective FY13

	
FY Succeeding
Effective FY14
	
Full Fiscal
Impact FY14


	
Revenues 
	
See below 
	
See below
	
See below

	
Expenditures 
	$0
	
$0
	
$0

	
Net
	
        See below 
	
See below 
	
See below 



IMPACT ON REVENUES: According to the Department of Buildings (DOB), for the period October 2012 - May 2013, an estimated $3.7 million in filing fees were waived under this waiver program. Based on current trends and new construction regulations for rebuilding, DOB is expecting an additional $1 million in filing fee revenues waived. The Hurricane Sandy fee waiver program is a one-time event, and the fiscal impact will not be forecasted into DOB’s Revenue Plan for Fiscal 2013 and Fiscal 2014.
IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: There will be no impact on expenditures by the enactment of this legislation.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund 
SOURCE OF INFORMATION: Department of Buildings (DOB)
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: Ralph P. Hernandez, Principal Legislative Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATED REVIEWED BY: Nathan Toth, Deputy Director
			           Juliana Han, Finance Assistant Counsel
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: The Committee on Housing and Buildings held a hearing on the Preconsidered Intro and laid the bill over on June 6, 2013. The Council will introduce the legislation on June 12, 2013. The Preconsidered Intro will be voted on by the Committee and by the Full Council on June 12, 2013
DATE SUBMITTED TO COUNCIL:  June 12, 2013.
	Page 2
image1.png




